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PUBLIC INFORMATION SESSION 
 

Tuesday, January 8th, 2019 
Cannabis Retail Stores Public Information Session at 6:00 p.m. 
Glen Tay Public School – 155 Harper Road, Perth, Ontario 
Gymnasium 

 
ATTENDANCE: 
 
Council Members Present: Reeve Brian Campbell 

Deputy Reeve Barrie Crampton 
Councillor Rob Rainer  
Councillor RoxAnne Darling 
Councillor Mick Wicklum  
Councillor Beverley Phillips 
Councillor Gene Richardson 
Councillor Fred Dobbie 

 
Staff Present:  Larry Donaldson, Chief Administrative Officer 
  Amanda Mabo, Clerk 
  Noelle Reeve, Planner 
  Mary Remmig, Planning Administrative Assistant 
  Janie Laidlaw, Corporate Administrative Assistant 
 
Public:  14 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

The information session was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  
 

2. CANNABIS RETAIL STORES PRESENTATION  
 
The Reeve opened the session with welcoming everyone.  
 
The Chief Administrative Officer introduced himself, Council and the Planner. 
 
The purpose of the information session was to provide everyone with the information 
on Cannabis Retail Stores that the Township has received to date.  The deadline to 
opt out of allowing Cannabis Retail Stores in Tay Valley Township is January 22nd, 
2019.  Staff’s report to Council on December 4th, 2018 was recommending to opt in 
and at that meeting Council decided to have public input by way of a survey and Public 
Information Session, before making a decision. The survey will close at noon on 
January 9th, 2019 and staff will prepare a report to Council for a “Special” Council 
meeting being held on January 15th, 2019. 
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The Planner gave a PowerPoint presentation – attached, page 4. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT/QUESTION PERIOD 
 

Councillor Phillips 
- thought licences were only been given to municipalities with a population of 50,000 

or more 
 
Gordon Hill  
- has the Province given any indication of how many more licences will be issued 

and when? 
 
Planner 
- no, they have not 
- in the various webinars there has been approximately 10,000 questions asked 
 
Councillor Wicklum 
- the Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario is approving applications, can 

municipalities apply for a licence and open a store? 
 

Planner 
- not sure if municipalities can apply, it would be a revenue generator 

Member of the Public 
- opting out will cut Tay Valley off from any additional funding 

 
 Member of the Public 

- those funds could be used in the community 
- opt in to receive the funds 

 
Councillor Dobbie 
- since the additional funds is based on number of households, Tay Valley will receive a 

small amount of the $5 million that is available 

 
The Reeve thanked everyone for coming out 
 
4. ADJOURNMENT 

 
 The information session adjourned at 6:30 p.m.  
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